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GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
Via Microsoft Teams/Conference Call 

November 12, 2020 at 10:00 AM (CT)

CALL TO ORDER

A quorum was present and Janice Sumner, Chair, called the meeting to order. Raymond Russell led the group in the Invocation and Pledge to the Flag.

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBER
The following board members were present: 

Janice Sumner, Debbie Kolmetz, Raymond Russell, Travis Ephriam, Arthur Obar, Johnny Eubanks, Tracy Andrews, Larry Moore, Sarah Clemmons, Kristy Terry, Jesse Smallwood, Martha Compton, Frances Henderson.

The following board members were absent:

Donnie Read, Sandy Spear, James Sellers, Jared Banta, Ralph Whitfield, Darrin Wall, Keith Sutton, Andy Jackson. 

Others present included:

Richard Williams, Lauren Morris, Deena Johnson, Rose Adams, Sara Johnson, Melody Wade, Debby Wood, Kenny Griffin – CSC Staff

Kevin Kidd, Sky Scott, Charles Chervanik – Boys & Girls Club of Tabula Rasa

PUBLIC COMMENTS
Janice Sumner asked if there were any public comments. There were none. 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
Raymond Russell made the motion, Jesse Smallwood seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2020 general meeting.

NDWG UPDATE

Rose Adams provided an update on the Hurricane Michael National Dislocated Work Grant, stating that there were 58 participants at 14 worksites across all five CSC counties. She also shared that there were 13 participants at 6 worksites as part of the COVID-19 NDWG. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT
Richard Williams shared the discussion of the Executive Committee regarding in-person board meetings. He stated that previously, the board had made a motion to return to in-person meetings when the governor declared the state to be in phase three of Covid recovery. Because there were still restrictions on large gatherings even though Florida had entered phase three, the committee requested permission from the board to continue to meet virtually until the time comes that the committee determines it appropriate to resume meeting face-to-face. The recommendation from the committee was to continue meeting virtually until the Executive Committee deems it safe to resume in-person meetings. Arthur Obar seconded the motion made by the Executive Committee, and the vote was unanimous to accept the recommendation of the committee.

OPPORTUNITY FLORIDA CONTRACT AMENDMENT
Richard Williams presented a request from Opportunity Florida to renew the contract between CSC and Opportunity Florida as well as amend the agreement to increase the dollar amount by $220,000 and to adjust to automatic renewal date to align with the program year. Tracy Andrews, Johnny Eubanks, Kristy Terry, and Arthur Obar abstained from discussion and voting. Raymond Russell made the motion, Jesse Smallwood seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to approve the renewal of and proposed amendments to the Opportunity Florida contract.

REQUEST FOR FUNDS – ENDEAVOR TRANSITION TRAINING ACADEMY
Richard Williams presented a letter from the Jackson County Board of County Commissioners requesting that CareerSource Chipola purchase curriculum in the amount of $50,000 for the training academy. Mr. Williams requested permission to negotiate with the county and the training academy in the event that the board decided to move forward with the purchase of the curriculum. He also stated that any negotiations would be brought back before the board for final approval. Dr. Sarah Clemmons asked if the request was for a one-time or recurring purchase. Mr. Williams stated it would be a one-time purchase. After a brief discussion, Tracy Andrews made the motion, Johnny Eubanks seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous to grant permission to Richard Williams to negotiate with the Jackson County Board of County Commissioners and the Endeavor Transition Training Academy regarding the curriculum purchase requested. 

 

CONTRACT WITH BOARD MEMBER CONFLICT 

 

Richard Williams reviewed a contract with Twin Oaks Juvenile Development, Inc. in the amount of $200,000 for services to in-school youth. The contract was awarded as part of the Services to In-School Youth ITN. Kevin Kidd, CEO of Boys and Girls Club of Tabula Rasa, presented information addressing how the contract will be executed and deliverables met for payment, as well as how program curriculum will benefit participants both now and in the future. Mr. Williams stated that the contract was also presented to the Youth Committee and that all documentation necessary to meet state and local requirements is included. He also noted that if the board approves the contract, it will be sent to the state for prior approval. It was announced to the board that member Donnie Read has a conflict of interest and completed the state required form. Mr. Read was not present at the meeting. Arthur Obar made the motion, Raymond Russell seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous approve the contract with Twin Oaks Juvenile Development, Inc.   

STATUS OF FUNDS REPORT

Richard Williams stated that the main issue to note is the high percentage of RESEA funds that had already been expended due to the fact that CSC does not receive enough funding from the state to cover expenses for that program. He also mentioned that unless additional funding is received, the remaining Hurricane Michael money should last approximately six months. Mr. Williams also noted that CSC had received a request from Washington County for workers to assist in Hurricane Sally recovery and that a small amount of funding would be requested from the state for that project.  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Mr. Williams reported the following:

· The vast majority of customer traffic is still for reemployment assistance, as is the case across most workforce regions in the state.

· The state is expecting several programs to reinstate participation requirements, which should increase the traffic coming into centers or decrease the number of participants in those programs. 

· Chipola College will be staffing the placement center located on campus. CSC will work with this staff person to provide limited access to certain systems and training and support regarding CSC programs. An MOU will be implemented between the CSC and Chipola College.  

· Board member Jared Banta has relocated to Birmingham, AL, and will be vacating his position on the board. 
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

None. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 


